
MINUTES OF AVATAR MEHER BABA’S CIRCLE OF FRIENDS BOARD MEETING 

July 2, 2007

Board members present: Andra Baylus, Pat Burrell, Jerry Edwards, Paul Haratounian, Mitra Homayounian, Don McBride, Ambika Sharan, Dennis Wolterding, Jenny Zenner.  Guests present: Diana and Bill Le Page, Shireen Vahidi and Rebbecca Kent.

Andra called the meeting to order at 7:00.  Dennis read the Baba quote, Pat read the prayer, followed by a minute of silence.  Andra welcomed all, especially our guests.

The minutes were approved as emailed.

Don gave the Vice President’s report.  He said we needed to continue on trying to define the role of the Circle in regard to service; whether we want to continue serving individuals medically and financially.  He proposed doing something which would serve more people.

Jenny, as Treasurer, said she had deposited $370.00 this month and most of the yard sale money.  She has about $1200 from the yard sale.  Ann’s comment: WE NEED AN ACCURATE REPORT OF THE BOTTOM LINE AND EXPENSES.

Mitra, in charge of fund raising, thanked all who helped with the yard sale.  The auction plans are going great.  Everyone is excited.  It will be at the Shrine Club.  Baba had been there in 1958.  Dennis said that the reservation hadn’t yet been confirmed.

Pat, Director of Service, said she’d been involved in “a few endeavors in the community” such as transportation for dialysis.  Few personal requests are coming in.

Paul, in charge of fellowship, said he has some free time in the next couple of months.  He talked about the successful monthly movie events.  The next showing will feature a film on Upasni Maharaj.  It will be at Shireen’s next Sunday at 4:30.He says he has one on the Delhi Llama to show later.  He is also thinking of a late summer event, but no specifics were given.    It may be something for youth, with Mark Riney.  Barbara Plews said something done with the Youth Sahavas kids couldn’t be done until at least 3-4 days after the Sahavas.

Bill LePage offered a video he brought with him from Australia entitled “The Final Declaration” to go along with the Upasni video.  It was gladly accepted.

Jerry, as Director of Information and Technology, saqid the Community Directory, which we took over from David Silverman, is finished.  Copies will be available at Shariar Book Store, and all the directors will get it in PDF format on their computers.

Dennis, as Director of Education, said that John Leiter is back from Africa.  They will be working on the Articles of Incorporation.  He asked about having workshops on Living Wills, palliative care, hospice, advanced directives and other things.  He is willing to do workshops if people are interested.  Andra suggested that he bring it up at the next video showing, and see if the interest is there.

Andra combined old and new business.  She said she thought we would be exploring types of service and what we want to be involved in for months.  She mentioned the three issues identified at the previous meeting led by Carolyn Ball.

Andra suggested having another meeting to determine our direction regarding service.  Mitra wants to continue now.  Pat felt the meeting with Carolyn was sufficient.  Dennis felt we need to decide whether we are to work primarily with individuals, or serve as a communications group.  Pat and Dennis discussed the lack of clarity of direction.  Dennis doesn’t feel we have reached closure.  Ambika suggested we had small groups within service, to do what they want.

Bill wants to encourage us.  He had no specific suggestions.

Discussion continued as the group groped for clarity regarding their wishes about service.  Dennis’s primary concern is our lack of resources, both financial and people.  He feels legalities are trivial.  Pat has done lots of Information and Referral, using the Horry Co. resource directory.  She hasn’t had any problems.  She feels there are plenty of volunteers.  She feels that individual service is just a small part of service.

Paul wants to support Dennis with the educational aspect, as they’re an integral component of our group.

Dennis asked about sponsoring an Interfaith Conference.  Bill didn’t think that’s what Baba would want.  He didn’t like the idea of having Baba in competetion with other  groups.  Becky was concerned about the insularity of the Baba group here in Myrtle Beach.  Bill has been talking with members of the Center Board.  Following this there was much discussion, too much to continue noting, as nothing was proposed or resolved.

Andra said discussion of new service will probably take months.  Told people about new folks, Dan and Mona Baruch (?sp) from Virginia.  She said they have been working with Racepath community on their own.  She suggested making them outreach coordinators, who would work directly under her.

Pat feels thare should be some coordination.  Dennis feels they should be under Pat as Director of Service.  As they are currently here only 12-14 days a month now, it was decided that there was no rush to decide upon this.  Andra moved that the position of Coordinator of Service be under the Director of Service.

Jenny wanted to table the motion for now, as there is no rush, and we could have more time to get information.  This motion was apparently voted on by a show of hands, as the tape from which these minutes were taken did not have a voice vote, not was a decision announced, so I do not know if the motion to table was passed or not.

Jerry said there is a letter ‘floating around’ to support Sunday teas at Dilruba , which have stopped for the summer. Jenny, who is on the staff at the Center, said there has been no decision, but the issue has been raised.

The next meeting will be held at Ambika’s at 7:00 pm on August 6th.  Andra said to call her if anyone has anything they want to be put on the agenda.

Respectfully submitted,,

Ann McEvoy, secretary

